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Larry Hammond, Superintendent
Board Report
July 16, 2019


1. The Transportation Department needs a storage container (shipping container also transported on tractor trailer) to store tires, tail pipes, other bulky items that are occupying a major portion of the second bay of the garage.  (cost approximately $2,000.00 delivered)
2. The condition of Steele’s Bottom Road is extremely rough.  The bus on the regular route last year had shock bolts (likely grade 8 bolts) to break which indicates the road is extremely rough.  Mr. Baker is monitoring the situation.  
3. Discussion has occurred throughout the summer in relation to bus passes and the issues that arise due to them.  Students permitted to ride a bus to differing locations creates many disciplinary issues.  The notes create additional challenges for substitute drivers and increases the likelihood of students being dropped at a location not intended by the parent/guardian.  
4. Although the use of Raptor throughout the District has increased the security, it has created some public relations issues with families that have lived in Gallatin County for several years.  The continued process will be to allow principals to override Raptor in cases where parents are known by the staff and have participated with in school activities previously.  This will occur with the direct monitoring by a certified staff member while the parent attends an activity or visits their child.  
5. Principals will begin reporting to the Board in August with the intended plan of one principal per month.  Each principal will make a minimum of 2 reports per year which will include student participation most usually.  
6. The leadership team will be attending the KASA Conference in Louisville July 17 – 19.  We will have a working session tomorrow all day with the opening session beginning at 5:30 and concluding at 7:30.  We feel this time will be beneficial as we discuss plans for the year as well as a book we have recently read Lincoln on Leadership. 
7. Jeremy Booher (new DPP) will begin work on in Gallatin County August 6.  KDE required him to work the entire 30 days as specified within the contract.  This will work quite well with approximately 4 weeks to spend with Mrs. Booth.  
8. The Upper Elementary has selected a secretary (Crystal Rainwater/former substitute teacher)
9. We (Roxann and I) are striving to finalize the insurance claim from earlier in the year and we anticipate positive results based on our conversation with the adjuster.  
10. Unemployment claims (down) attachment provided…
11. KSBA Membership (cost only 1% increase) list of services provided in attachment
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